
Faculty Development Committee

April 1, 2011, 10:00-10:50 am

Waggoner Conference Room
Minutes
Members in Attendance:  Mike Vail, Stephanie Cawthorne, Suzie Harris, Graham Hillard, Steve Hoskins, Carol Maxson, Mary Ann Meiners, 
Absent: David Diehl, Prilla Speer
1. Approved minutes for March 16 meeting.

2. Mini-grants: 
· Having exhausted our funds, mini-grants were closed for this academic year.

· Graham asked for and received permission to improve the mini-grant instructions.

· As requested Mike drafted a letter from the Faculty Development Committee to the Academic Affairs office expressing our concern over lack of funding for attendance at department mandated professional meetings/workshops.
· The committee approved the letter (attached) which will be circulated to be signed by all committee members
3. Course Evaluation Subcommittee Report: 

· The committee approved the revised course evaluation form.

· There was a discussion of intended uses of the form and how results were to be reported.

· Action Item: The subcommittee will generate an opening paragraph explaining the form and report back to the committee at the April 27 meeting.
4. Review of scheduled 2010-11 Faculty Administrator Meetings

· Clarification: FDC is responsible for “program portion” of Faculty-Administrator Meetings. These meetings also contain a “business portion” where items which arise in the normal flow of university life will be addressed. 

· Apr 11, QLH, TNU Authors and mini-grant reports, led by Ruth Kinnersley and Prilla Speer

· Introduce TNU Authors and Library Week

· Minigrant recipients to speak: Kathy Mowry, Steve Hoskins, SOE Team: Esther Swink, Penney Cardin, Ruth Cox, Karen Lea, Richard Parrott
· Report on multicultural attitudes of students and faculty

5. 2011-12 Opening Workshop Discussion

· The committee selected the following workshops as their most preferred

1. Online Teaching: Now That I’ve Done It What Have I Learned 

4.
Honors Programs: Are You Interested? Let’s Have a Conversation 

6. 
Academic Dishonesty: How To Discourage and What To Do (policies and how t


to handle)

7. 
Student Rights and Responsibilities Review

9.
What Resources Are Available Through CCCU
11.
Undergraduate vs. Graduate vs. Nontraditional Cultures

6. Next Meeting: April 27, 2011, 10:00 am, Waggoner CR. 

April 1, 2011 

Dear Dr. Maxson,

During this academic year, faculty applications for professional development mini-grants have raised a budgetary question the committee would like to address. In one situation, a faculty member was assigned to represent TNU at the annual conference of an organization with which TNU has a consortial agreement. The department chair asked the faculty member to use professional development monies to fund travel to this assigned conference, and, subsequently, the faculty member asked for a mini-grant to help with travel. In another case, a course change recommended by the department and approved by academic council required two faculty to attend training in Florida for software that was central to the new course. The instructors were asked to use professional development, other funds, or personal money for travel and training.

The statement in the Faculty/Administrator Handbook (2:10:3, Aug 2009, 42) says “the university provides some professional travel and membership dues money for each full-time faculty and administrator.” In practice, faculty members have used their judgment to select which memberships and conferences these funds would apply toward. Of course, the legitimacy of decisions always has been checked by a department chair or supervisor. It seems prudent for departments to maintain line-items in their budgets for travel that is obligated by on-going institutional agreements, as well as support and maintain curricular programs, rather than shifting the costs to individual faculty. The line-item would keep decision-making on support for curricular programs within the department rather than in a general committee like Faculty Development.

In researching this issue, we noted that Appendices D, E, F, and G of the August 2009 Faculty/Administrator Handbook no longer ask for budget implications of program and curricular change. We believe this is an unintended omission from earlier versions of the forms that should be rectified. The questions “Does this course or program require/effect a contractual agreement or consortial relationship?” and “If so, has it been reviewed by the university provost?” remain in the forms. But academic personnel should evaluate and report the cost of program changes and on-going agreements when recommending change.

The faculty is thankful for Trevecca’s foresight in providing money to assist faculty with professional memberships and development and for supplemental mini-grant funds. 

Thank you for considering this request,

Faculty Development Committee

1.

